
PFFPOA Annual Meeting
December 7, 2013

Little River Community Center

The meeting was called to order by President Harry Weinhofer at  9:08 a.m. with a prayer.

Opening Remarks
Harry indicated that he would not have much to say since he is new in his office. He commented that it 
is good to have seven candidates running for the board. We usually have to twist arms to get the offices 
filled.

We went around the room and all present introduced themselves.

Secretary's Report
Ed Hauschild announced that the minutes of the 2012 meeting are posted on the association web site. 
He asked for any questions or comments or for a request that the 3 page document be read. The minutes
were accepted as posted.

Treasurer's Report
Harvey Adler reported that our current balance is $60,425.42. At present $7,533.53 of this years budget
is unspent. Any money remaining at year end goes into the reserve. Expenditures from the emergency 
fund were for repairs of the Forest Park wall. An engineers report suggested that the wall would be ok 
after these repairs were made. A full copy of the 2013 budget and actual expenditures to date is in 
Attachment 1.

Committee Reports
Roads presented by Jim Phillips

• Falcon Road Dam – The state is concerned that an overflow could erode the back side of the 
dam leading to a washout. The homeowners association has a easement to maintain the road 
over the dam, but does not own any of the property that the dam is on. Therefore we claim that 
we have no responsibility for the dam itself. The state has not responded to their own deadline, 
so we don't know how it will shake out. The situation is currently unresolved. It is possible that 
the dam could be removed since the fire department does not consider that the pond is an 
essential water supply for fire protection.

• Forest Park Wall – Erosion in the driveway below the wall led to the observation that the wall is
settling and cracking. The wall is about 13 years old and was not built to standard, however it 
appears to be stable. We have closed cracks to eliminate seepage into the wall and built a 
channel to direct water away from the base of the wall. This appears to have controlled the 
water based on the fact that lime is no longer leeching out on the wall surface. The wall is an 
association responsibility because it supports the road and because we have responsibility to 
maintain the work of the developer that built it.

• Butterfly – We reached no agreement with residents on the type of paving or the sharing of 
costs. Therefore the road has been maintained in its current form. A large tree that threatened 
the road has been removed at a cost of $175.  

• Pisgah Forest Drive – The worst sections we patched this year at a cost of about $5000. We 
think that planning for future expenditures of $5000 per year is enough to keep the road in good
shape.



• Gravel Road Maintenance – Gravel was added to Butterfly Road with compacting. This method
will be continued in future gravel road maintenance since it seems to lead to greater stability 
and longer life. There was a question about a section of Pisgah Forest Drive under the power 
line. Answer:  It seems stable now.

• Restriping – It is not cheap to do and we will cover new striping with future patches. But, if we 
wait for road work to be complete, we will never do striping. We will continue to look for cost 
effective alternatives.

• Chan is doing leaf removal now. He needs the area to dry out after recent rains to complete the 
job.

Architectural Control presented by David Adams
• The only application this year was for a renovation.
• All information for permit applications is on the web site. This must be acceptable because 

there were no calls for information. 
• There was a comment by Pat Sheely that our 63 developed lots pay a $455 annual assessment. 

The 74 undeveloped lots pay $155 – that's not enough. Note that we also have a $2500 impact 
fee for new construction. 

Audit presented Barb Harrah for her and Wannetta Carey
• The books are accurate to the penny.
• Harvey noted that he audit matches every receipt to a bank deposit and every expense to a bill. 

The records are in order.
• The audit report is included as Attachment 2

Insurance presented by Pete Wroblewski
• Association insurance previously covered liability for ponds and lakes, but the association does 

not own them. So money was saved by removing that coverage. 
• Existing coverage is primarily for liability. We are also covered for property damage – even loss

of computer files. We will check policy for coverage on road damage.

Firewise presented by Norton Carey for John Davis
• John's report is included as Attachment 3

Website presented by Harry for Joyce Adams
• The site has been updated but it is not checked yet.
• Residents don't know when changes are made. We will now notify by email.
• Russell Lee will take over maintenance of the website.

Beautification – Open – comments by Harry
• Many have worked (Joyce Ryan, Elaine Long, others)
• We need organization to get a volunteer group running.

Annual Picnic presented by Barb Harrah
• Please come – The picnic is used for a annual Firewise presentation.
• Barb will try to get a reservation for third weekend in June. We will know after the first of the 

year.
• Thanks to Bill and Barb Harrah for their organizational work.



Old Business
None

New Business
Questions/ Concerns From the Floor

• A motion was made to prohibit spraying of herbicides along roads.
Factors for prohibition

Dangerous to pets
Expensive
Material recently used was 4 times stronger that commonly available Roundup.
Selective exclusion is no good because material washes down.

Factors against Prohibition
Chemicals are needed to control poison ivy or kudzu.
Vegetation removal is needed before road and ditch maintenance

The motion was defeated
• We were neglectful in not providing adequate advance notification of spraying. We will make 

notification by email before any future spraying

2014 Budget / Assessments
• Next years budget is presented in Attachment 4.
• There is no increase in the total expenses or the annual assessment.

Elections
• Harry Weinhofer, Harvey Adler, Barb Harrah were elected to the board.
• Nancy Pfeiffer supervised the election.
• The final counts are as follows:

Harvey Adler 157.5
Warren Alston 65.5
Barb Harrah 122
Russell Lee 27
John Sheley 26
Pat Sheley 11
Harry Weinhofer 141.5

The meeting was adjourned at  10:53 a.m.

Following the open meeting, the board met to determine assignments for next year.

The tentative assignments are:
Harry Weinhofer, President
Clark Murray, Vice-president
Ed Hauschild, Secretary
Barb Harrah, Treasurer
Harvey Adler, Roads

Assignments will be confirmed at the next board meeting.
 

Next board meeting – Tuesday Jan 14 10:00 am
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